ALUM ROCK MEDICAL CENTRE

Patient Participation Group Meeting 
Minutes of meeting held on 24.03.2016 at the surgery
Attendees:
Tazim Bashir (Vice-Chair), Syeda Nazia Alam, Mohammed Muzamil, Hashmat Mahmood, Adil Ansari (PM), Dr Mariam Akhtar (GP)

Apologies: Tariq (Chair)

Introduction

The group has decided to continue with face to face meetings at an interval of every 4-6 months (up to 3 meetings per year), and have virtual group meetings via email discussions if issues arise in between the face to face meetings. 
The makeup of the PPG is broad and includes a wide range of ages, balance of genders, carers, working people, and students. 
We continue to encourage new participants through active encouragement from reception and posters in the waiting room as well as information on our website.
Points from previous Meeting

1) Toilets

· Patients requested that there are completely separated facilities for male and female toilets. This has been done and the group approves of the change.

2) Telephones

· Patients did not like the waiting message that played when calling on the surgery reception. This was removed since then.

· Patients felt as though they were waiting too long for calls to be answered by the surgery, so an extra phone line was added to improve in this regard. Moved from 2 phone lines to 3 now. Call waiting time is shorter now.
3) Car parking

· The group discussed how it can be difficult to find street parking at peak hours.
Discussion Points
1) Noisy waiting room

· The group discussed sometimes finding it difficult to know when they are being called to a room due to the waiting room being noisy when it  is full.
· It was suggested that we use a numbering ticket system to ensure patients know when they are being called in, however this does not solve the problem of being unaware that they are being called in in the first place.
· We have recently installed new tanny systems for calling patients to the rooms. If patients do not respond to the bell or their name being called over the telecom, the clinician calls them in from the waiting room personally.
2) New staff
· We have seen the addition of one more HCA recently, Sumera Qureshi, whom patients are happy with.
· We have seen the addition of a new member of staff in management, Adil Ansari – who the group have acquainted themselves with during the meeting. 
· During Dr Mariam’s maternity leave, we had 2 extra locum doctors to manage patients, Dr Shabana Mujtaba and Dr Etya Talzohra, and they were very happy with the standard of their healthcare during this time.
3) Pharmacy First/ Minor Ailments Scheme
· Patients discussed this scheme which operates in other parts of the city. Is was felt this scheme would be highly relevant in our area due which allows patients to get medications such as Paracetamol for free direct from pharmacies without contacting their GP first for a prescription. 
· This was by looked into by Tariq Iqbal (PPG Chairman) and Dr Mariam Akhtar. Discussions were taken to the Local Commissioning Network and the LCN pharmacist raised the query with NHS England. Unfortunately there is no funding available to start any new schemes in our area.
· This scheme is therefore unfortunately not implemented in this area unlikely to be started in the near future, and so the surgery is unable to offer it. 
4) Collaboration with local pharmacies

· Patients are happy with the level of service they have received with regards to pharmacy use.

5) Diabetic Medicine

· The surgery has a particularly high prevalence of Diabetes.
· Diabetic services (eg. Chiropodist) were suggested in-house; however this Dr Mariam feels in the current NHS financial climate is unlikely to be implemented at the surgery currently.
· Diabetes information sessions were discussed in order to educate patients, because patients felt it would boost patient ownership of their illness and give more time for discussion which can be difficult in  10minute GP/nurse consultation sessions 
· It was suggested to invite a diabetic nurse and invite our diabetic patients for some presentations/interactive sessions in the surgery in future.
· Could purchase projector screen for meeting hall to facilitate these education sessions and practice meetings.
· Dr Mariam will contact diabetic nurse to arrange this
6) Opening Hours

· Surgery is currently open in the evenings every weekday except Thursday and weekends. The surgery provides late evening extended hours also. The group raised the question of weekend opening. Dr Mariam advised there are no immediate plans to open on weekends, but things may change in the future. 
7) Asthma/COPD/Diabetes Personalised Care plans

· We have begun using Personalised Care Plans for information in collaboration with nursing staff where patients with chronic conditions have copies of care plans. This is being evaluated but seems to be popular with staff and patients
8) Home visits
· The group was wondering what happens with patients that are unable to reach the surgery. They were informed that patients who are housebound are already seen during home visits by the doctors. This includes routine diabetic reviews etc as well as emergency call outs. 
9) Main Road car parking

· As we are located on a busy road it can sometimes be a difficult to find parking nearby 

· Previous request to the council for a marked area outside the surgery for emergency vehicles/disables parking was denied

· We will investigate this further with the council and raise the concerns with our local councillor.

10) Patient Feedback

· Friends and Family Questionnaire is available at reception for patient feedback
· The PPG are very happy with the treatment they receive from Dr Mariam Akhtar and Dr Aleem Akhtar.
11) IPLATO system
· New system implemented recently for sending text messages to patients with their appointment details, as well as a reminder when the appointment is approaching. 

· Need more of the patients’ up-to-date phone numbers to use this system more. 
12) NHS Choices website
· The group has previously read through some comments left by anonymous posters on the NHS Choices website. This included a mix of positive and less positive comments. 
PPG Meeting frequency

The group agree to review patient feedback on a 4-6 monthly basis (up to 3 times a year) through face-to-face meetings at the practice on Thursdays. The group believes this is important to ensure that patients are involved with the decision making process within the practice, to ensure everything improves patient care in the long term.

Although the members of the group do not believe healthy food and drink is necessary at future PPG meetings, we can look into providing these for futute meetings.
Next meeting date: August/September 2016, exact date to be confirmed nearer to time.
